Oldham County Fire Instructors Association

Meeting Minutes
16 February 2022
LFRD Station 2

Departments Represented and Current Elected Positions
	Ballardsville
	Coggeshall
	Vice President - Coggeshall

	LaGrange 
	Thompson
	President & Treasurer –Thompson, 

	OCEMS
	Morrison
	

	Pewee Valley
	Hundley
	

	South Oldham 
	Nelson
	Secretary - Nelson

	Westport
	Stark
	

	Chief’s Representative 
	Matt York
	


Current elected officers expire june of 2023
Other Persons Present & Organization Represented: Jim Sohan, North Oldham FD
Call to order:  at 08:05 by Thompson
Minutes: 1st by Stark, 2nd by Coggeshall, unanimous approval. 
Financial Report: 1st by Nelson, 2nd by Coggeshall Account balance of $18,680.29. Thompson reported that PVFD has paid their dues from last year and is still waiting on the 2022 dues which were sent out last month. 
OCFIA Recruit Class: As of this date the recruit count for class is as follows; SOFD: 1, possibly 2, LFRD: 2 with a third who was in a previous recruit class, PVFD: 1, all other departments have no new recruits for class. With a total count of 4 recruits, possibly 5, after discussion OCFIA decided to cancel the 2022 OCRC Class 8. LFRD, SOFD, and PVFD will work together to move the new recruits around on Monday & Wednesday nights to any of the three departments to get the recruits the classes they need as each department offers them. 

LFRD has some instructors they can dedicate on Monday nights to put on a separate class as needed for the recruits. Recruits will start March 7th together at LFRD as they are working on basic skills for IFSAC prep to start working on training categories towards their Firefighter I certification. LFRD, PVFD, and SOFD training officers will coordinate regularly to move recruits around as needed for training. 
OCFIA Calendar of Classes: The Railcar class has been rescheduled for the 30th of April at LFRD 2. 
There will be a DOT pipeline safety class in Oldham County this spring. Stark is working on that, dates, time, and location TBD. 

The rope recue technician class is full and registration has been closed. OCFIA had discussion on possible locations for the class or having the Fire Commission bring in their portable training tower. Coggeshall will be  taking care of this. 
OCEMS will be hosting a PHTLS class on the 4th of March at their headquarters. Class will be $20.00 a person and run from 09:00 to 17:00. 

Long Range Planning: LFRD has two houses to burn. Thompson will be looking at the houses this week and will recommend one for live fire training for the second quarter of this year. This burn, like others, will require all hands from OCFIA for the training to be successful. 
Old Business: None. 
New Business: OCFIA would like to host a IFSAC accreditation class this fall. Training Officers were asked to think about what class would be most appropriate; IFSAC FFI & FFII, IFSAC D/O, or IFSAC Fire Officer I. OCFIA will discuss this further at the next meeting.
Department Reports: 
PVFD: James Hundley is now the new Training Officer at PVFD. 

SOFD: May be hiring for a full time firefighter position soon as one of our current firefighters has taken a job at a department in Jefferson County. 

LFRD: 4534 should be returning this week from Pierce and placed back in service. LFRD has also ordered a new engine from Pierce with an expected delivery time of two years. 
Motion to Adjourn: 08:45 1st by York, 2nd by Morrison, unanimous approval. 
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